Alan & Kathy Hart

10812 East 57th Terrace | Raytown, Missouri 64133 beiramoz@hotmail.com | 816-258-2007

SUPPORTING CHURCH OF ALAN AND KATHY HART

22 April, 2020

Dear Pastor and Members of the Church,

I greet you in the Name above every name, that of Jesus Christ. "I wish above all things that thou mayest prosper and be in health, even as thy soul prospereth." 3 John 2

I am writing to you today to express my gratitude to you all for your wonderful prayer and financial support. We have always felt a great comfort knowing that folks are praying for us and that God was using you all to support the work financially. Thank you seems so inadequate to express how we feel but THANK YOU. I wish we were able to embrace each one and thank you personally, face to face.

I am writing to you to inform you of our leaving active missionary service and our resignation from the World Baptist Fellowship Mission Agency. I would like to express to the good folks at the WBF Mission Office and the Fellowship our gratefulness for their unwavering support of us and our work for the Lord in Mozambique, Africa. They have been exceptionally good to us.

On March 19th we left Mozambique to return to the USA. We have returned for health reasons as we believe that it is no longer viable for us to stay in Mozambique where we had no adequate health services. We have both had life threatening health issues and we believe that it was time for us to remove to a place where we could receive further testing and treatment. Although we considered returning to Portugal with the possibility of entering Africa on a short-term basis, we have also decided against that.

Upon our return to the USA, we were presented with a situation of a supporting church that was seeking a pastor. We had been praying for this church for more than a year during their search. After working with their pulpit committee for several weeks, they asked me to candidate and the church voted unanimously for us to take upon us the work of pastoring their church. This we have accepted. (Trinity Independent Baptist Church of Kansas City, Missouri)

We terminated our work in Mozambique on good terms with the national people, pastors and workers in the 23 churches that we left behind. I have no doubt whatsoever that another missionary family may enter there and be completely accepted by the national churches.

Please pray for us as we do face health challenges in addition to the care of the church in Missouri. We look forward to what God has in the future for us as we seek to serve Him.

Sincerely,

Alan E Hart

Plan ET Hant